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JUNE  ACTIVITIES 
Thurs., June 6 – Sun., June 9 
Subdivision Garage Sale - Signs 
will be posted at the subdivision 
entrances on Aquarina and 
Embarcardo at Walton. 
 
Sat., June 15 from 9-11:00 AM 
Fathers Day Pancake Breakfast 
$3.00 per person, under 2 are free 
 
Tues., June 18 – 7:30 PM  
Board Meeting at the beach 
 
Sat., June 29  
July 4th Activities at the Beach 
   Ski Demons  
Ski Show – 11 AM 
   Potluck – 6 PM 
LOHA will provide the meat.  
Bring a dish to share. 
Fireworks at dusk 
 

AUGUST ACTIVITIES 
Fri., Aug. 2 – 6:30 PM 
Potluck Dinner & Bon Fire 
at the Beach. Bring meat  
to grill & a dish to pass. 
 
Tues., Aug. 20 - 7:30 PM 
Board Meeting at the Beach 
 
Fri., Aug. 10 – 6:00-9:00 PM 
Poker Tournament at the beach, 
weather permitting. Open to all 
members, family & friends. Can 
register up to day of tournament, 
but early sign up preferred. Call 
Lee Howell (673-8989) or e-mail 
him leehowell0707@sbcglobal.net  
Entrance fee is $20.00 & used as 
prize money. Snacks provided. 
 
Tues., Aug. 20 – 11:30 AM 
Senior Lunch & Games  
at the beach - $2.00 

 
NEED PERSONS TO CLOSE THE BEACH GATE 

Members are still to close the beach gate at 10PM in 
August and September.  Please contact Don Swanson 
(674-1216). 

PAVILION RENTAL 
There still are available dates to rent the pavilion.  One-
half the pavilion is $50. And the full pavilion is $100.  A 
50% deposit is required  
at the time of booking.  Call Lynn 
at 674-1671. 
 

MANY THANKS TO THE PEOPLE WHO HELPED 
CLEAN UP THE BEACH PROPERTY 

Carol Stanich, Jim Williams, Tom Koenigbauer, Brett & 
Emily Orr, Lee Howell, Jim Vickers, Roland Jakel, Don & 
Joann Swanson, Jerry Chaimberlain and grandson 
Keaton, Peggy Leonowicz and son Doug with friends 
Scottie & Sabrina, Mark Cunningham, Bethany Neldrett, 
Bob Majka and Lynn Woolslayer 
(See pictures on back.) 

 
NEW FACILITIES AT THE BEACH 

We're starting a new summer season and we are 
currently involved in some new projects at the 
beach. They include a new volleyball court, new 
horseshoe pits, badminton area, and bocci ball 
courts. If you are using any of the courts, the 
equipment such as horseshoes, volleyball, 
badminton racquets, etc. will be at the Snack Shack. 
Equipment can be checked out there and must be 
returned after use. Activities at the beach will be 
posted at the beach. We will be having work done at 
the entrance to the pavilion the week after Memorial 
Day to attempt to correct the water flow problem 
from the parking lot to the beach.        Lee Howell 
                                                  LOHA President     
 

 
 

KEEP THIS CALENDAR OF EVENTS HANDY FOR QUICK REFERENCE 

JULY  ACTIVITIES 
Fri., July 12 - 6:30 PM 
Potluck Dinner & Bon Fire at 
the beach. Bring  
meat to grill & a dish  
to pass.  Join your friends. 
 
Tues., July 23 - 7:30 PM 
Board Meeting at the beach 
 
Tues., July 23 – 11:30 AM 
Senior Lunch & Games   
at the beach -  $2.00 
Come be with friends. 
 

2013 MEMBERSHIP DUES 
There is still time to pay for your 
LOHA membership with a minimal 
penalty. Checks should be written 
to LOHA & sent to Lynn Woolslayer 
at 3807 Aquarina. 

 

JUNE - AUGUST 2013 
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The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 

Thank you, thank you! Pam Pope wants to 
thank all her LOHA family for their support 
after she broke her ankle. Special thanks to 
the Majkas, Mary Lou Osborne, Janice 
Hummel, Sharon Gwin & Deb Gurney. 
 

SERVICES  OFFERED  BY 
RESIDENTS  OF  LOHA 

Carol Leonard (420-7957) - your 
neighborhood Town and Country Real 
Estate Agent 
Cliff Miller (673-8346)– scissors, knives, 
mower  blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray (674-7036) – customizes 
candy wrappers for any occasion & is a 
professional photographer 
Paige and Brooke Murray (674-7036) – Dog 
and house watching and babysitting     
Cassie Stoutenburg (673-0341) is available  
for babysitting.  She is 14.5 years old. 
Alaina Valente (248-421-8044) pet sitting  
for vacations.    
Faith and Kimberly Woolslayer (674-1671)  
do baby sitting and pet sitting. 
 
There is room in the newsletter for members 
to advertise their services.  Call Carolyn Bree 
(673-5347). 
 

Items for Purple Heart Pickup 
Were Taken from a Porch 

Unknown persons were seen taking items on 
Mariner, which were put out for Purple Heart 
Pickup.  If you see such activity, you may 
want to call the Waterford Police. 

 
2013 LOHA BOARD  
MEMBERS CAN BE 

REACHED  
President – Lee Howell  
(673-8989) 
Vice-president  - Don Swanson 
(674-1216) 
Secretary – Sharon Gwin  
(674-3305) 
Treasurer – Gordon Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Boating Director – John Mayer 
(673-7604) 
Expeditor – Bob Majka  
(618-9652) 
Legal – Don Osborne   
(674-3690) 
Promotional – Lynn Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Social – Pam Pope  
(248-342-3543) 
Safety – Jerry Chamberlain 
(673-8148) 

2014 Subdivision Directories 
Remember to give Lynn 
Woolslayer (674-1671) any 
information changes for the 
2014 Directories.  
 
Boating slip occupants and 
waiting list are posted at the 
boat docks. Here's wishing 
everyone a happy and safe 
summer. 

 
 

LOHA HAS A WEBSITE 
Read the minutes from Board 
and General Meetings, the 
Bylaws and Beach Rules, and 
see the Newsletter with its 
photos in color by going to  
http://www.lohpa.com/ . 
Pictures for the website 
are sent to Bethany Neldrett, 
at webmaster@lohpa.com 
 

TO ADD TO THE 
NEWSLETTER 

Submit articles, pictures, 
births, deaths or celebrations 
to Carolyn, 673-5347 or e-mail 
her at 
breebreaker@hotmail.com.

We send our sympathy 
to Don & Mary Lou 
Osborne, Jim Osborne & 
sons on the death of Jenny 
Osborne, daughter-in-law, 
wife & mother.  Jim grew 
up in LOHA. We also send 
our condolences to Merlin 
and Barb Doran & family on 
the death of their son & 
brother, Dan. Both people 
died the week of May 19. 
 
Get Well wishes are sent 
to Pam Pope who broke her 
ankle in May.  She is home 
and could use some cheer. 

Austin

 
 

Roland Jackel, Jim Vickers & Lee 
Howell at the Beach Cleanup  

Carol  
Stanich  
On right 
behind 

the 
men. 

 
Women 

& 
Children 

Work 
While 
Men 

Chat!!
Kyle Boyd – winner 
of Beach Opening 
Fishing Contest

Peggy  & Doug Leonowicz with 
friends, Scottie & Sabrina 

http://www.lohpa.com/
mailto:webmaster@lohpa.com

